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SUBJECT
An ordinance authorizing the County Executive to enter into an interlocal agreement with the City of Duvall relating to the permanent use of certain properties in the City of Duvall Urban Growth Area for an agricultural heritage museum or other public recreational purpose.

BACKGROUND
October 6, 2008, King County adopted Ordinance No. 16263, which amended the Urban Growth Area boundary to include additional properties, including property owned by Ray and Tove Burhen in the vicinity of the City of Duvall.  

That action (Map Amendment 24) applied property-specific conditions to the property added to the Urban Growth Area, including the condition that “future use [of the southerly 24.81 acres of the new Urban Growth Area shall be limited to farm heritage park or other public recreational use,”and that “King County and the City of Duvall shall enter into an [ILA] prior to annexation, committing the City to the use of this acreage for the farm heritage park or other public recreational use.”

AGREEMENT SUMMARY
The basic provisions of the ILA are:

· Duvall agrees to adopt the pre-annexation zoning designation of Commercial Office (“CO”) for that portion of Parcel No. 2426069007 lying east of the Carnation-Duvall Road, and for Parcel No. 2426069009.

· Duvall also agrees to adopt pre-annexation zoning designation of Public Facilities (“PF”) for the southerly 24.81 acres of the new Urban Growth Area, and to limit the uses of said southerly 24.81 acres to a farm heritage park and/or other public recreational use as permitted under the City’s zoning code. 
· King County agrees that the Burhen Property shall remain within the Urban Growth Area and within Duvall’s Potential Annexation Area until such time the property is annexed into Duvall. 

· The ILA may be amended or modified at any time with the mutual consent of the parties.  Any such amendments or modifications must be in writing and adopted through legislative action of the parties.

· Duvall’s City Administrator and the director of the King County Parks Division, or their respective designees, shall be responsible for administering the ILA and shall be the contact persons for all communications regarding the performance of the ILA.  

ANALYSIS
Duvall wishes to move forward with annexation of the property and the ILA is necessary to fulfill the property-specific conditions of Map Amendment 24 to Ordinance No.16263.  The enclosed ILA has been reviewed by the King County Prosecuting Attorney's Office and the City of Duvall.  
The Duvall City Council is in the process of approving the ILA. 
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